
St Louis Catholic Academy 
 

 

St Louis Catholic Academy: June 2022   

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I hope that you have all had a good Bank Holiday with your children and enjoyed 

the  Platinum Jubilee celebrations. We had a great picnic on the final day of term to 

recognise the unique achievement of 70 years on the throne for Her Majesty, 

Queen Elizabeth.  

 

In our final half term, we are grateful to FOSL’s many volunteers who are planning 

the St Louis Summer Fair, the first for three years. Please join the many organisers in 

making this a fantastic return to gatherings of families of friends of St Louis School. 

The Fair will be 1st July 2022 immediately after school ends.  

 

Well done to Year 2 and 6 who sat their SATs tests last term. The children coped 

so well with return to these assessments. We know that children continue to have 

some gaps in learning after two years where studies have been interrupted and extra 

catch up teaching continues. Please book holidays outside school terms to avoid 

further loss to learning.  

 

Thank you for getting your children into school on time. We start teaching 

immediately and so children arriving late miss some of their learning.  

 

Over the coming weeks, all children will be taking part in pilgrimages to churches as 

part of the deepening of their faith. UKS2 are visiting Walsingham, LKS2 travel to 

Clare Priory and KS1 and Reception will be walking to Our Lady Immaculate and 

St. Etheldreda Catholic Church, Newmarket.  

 

I hope that our final weeks in school this academic year are filled with new learning 

and that all of our children continue to develop their skills. We plan to make some 

great memories for our Year 6 leavers as they begin days out visiting their new 

schools to start transition.  

 

Please contact me by email on suelakeley@stlouisacademy.co.uk with any queries.  

 

With best wishes 

 

Sue Blakeley 

Headteacher 

 

Christ at the Centre : Children at the Heart— Loving to Learn : Learning to Love 
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Please bring your child to school each 

day and support them to arrive on 

time. Missed minutes, hours and days 

over the school year reduce your 

child’s chances of success.  We ask all 

children to 

use please 

and thank 

you 

throughout 

the day. 

Please help 

reinforce this 

at home too.  

 





FOSL  NEWS :  PLEASE COME AND HELP 

SUMMER FAIR—FRIDAY 1st JULY at 3.15pm  

The Friends Committee are working hard with the staff to make 
this a truly special Summer Fair on 1st July 2022.  We want to 
ensure the whole school community can come together to 
celebrate being able to get together again and also 
celebrate getting through such tough times.  
We have some requests which we hope you can help us out 
with: 
- There will be a non-uniform day (wear your own clothes but 

no football kits please) on Friday, 17th June on which we will 
ask your child to please donate: 
• A book they no longer read/want for the children's tombola   
• A variety of bottles for the adults tombola  
• We are on the hunt for raffle prizes – if anyone has their 
own business and could kindly donate a prize no matter how 
big or small - ALL PRIZES ARE VERY WELCOME  
• Are there any parents/carers who LOVE TO BBQ? We 
would love a BBQ chef to help our BBQ team out on the day.  
• Class Links will be contacting you soon to ask for 
volunteers to help prepare and man a stall.  We have divided 
the stalls up between the class links and the only way this 
works is for everyone to get stuck in for a short amount of time 
to ensure EVERYONE has a chance to enjoy the celebrations. 
Each class only needs 3 or 4 volunteers and each person will 
only need to help out for an hour, your time and effort will be 

greatly appreciated.  There will be a team briefing on zoom on Wednesday, 22nd June for everyone lending a 
hand to ensure we are all on the same page and ready for a truly special Summer fair. 

• Our International food Stall would love to represent every 
country we have in our community, parents/carers and 
staff.  If you were born in another country, please do 
consider baking a dish of that country which we can add 
in.  It doesn’t matter how big or small but it is so important 
we celebrate all the countries which affect our community 
and we will be every grateful for your donations.  For anyone 
keen to donate please 
email friendsofstlouis2020@gmail.com and we shall put you 
in touch with Alessandra who is organising the stand.  

 
Thank you so much for your help in making this so special.  We 
are all so excited to be hosting another Summer Fair after such 
a long time. 
We shall be sending reminders through the class links and you 
will see posters up around the school.  We hope we can all 
come together in small ways to build an exciting event for us all 
to enjoy.  
 
Very best wishes. 
 
Friends of St Louis 

mailto:friendsofstlouis2020@gmail.com


Summer Menus  We buy locally 

from the butcher 

and Newmarket 

market to support 

local business and 

buy good quality 

food products. 

Your child will get free school meals if you receive any of the following: 

• Income Support 
• Income-based Job Seeker's Allowance 
• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
• Guarantee element of State Pension Credit 
• Child Tax Credit but no element of Working Tax Credit and have an annual income (as 

assessed by HM Revenues & Customs) that does not exceed £16,190 
• If you are supported under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
• Working Tax Credit during the four-week period immediately after your employment finishes 

or after you start to work fewer hours per week 
• Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400 

(£616.67 per month), as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent 
assessment periods). 

To check if your child is eligible, apply online for an 
immediate response or call 0345 606 6067 for advice. 

In 2022-23, school will directly receive £1385 for your 
child too and this is used towards additional tuition for 
your child, free and subsidised clubs and extra adult 
support in class.  

Reception Parents 
Stay and Eat  

with Us  on 27th June 
2022 at 11.30am 

When we carried out a 

parent survey earlier in 

the year, some new families said that their children did 

not like  school meals.  To help Reception families learn 

about the meals on offer, we are inviting families with 

children in Holly and Cherry to join us  for lunch. 

Invitations will be sent out soon. For parents joining 

Reception in September, we’ll  offer this again in 

Autumn term.  

Join the school 

meals food panel: 

We are always look-

ing for volunteers to 

help us make im-

provements to our 

school menu offer.  



Big Bedtime Read  

Within our school, there is a great focus on providing a rich and stimulating environment, in which 

children are immersed in oral language and books. Staff invest a lot of time in developing a love of 

stories, and on introducing children to a range of information books. They skillfully develop children's 

concept of print throughout the day incorporating text into different areas of learning. 

Mrs White, our English Lead,  is keen to encourage everyone to read to their child at bedtime and she 

is hosting a Big Bedtime Read to help raise awareness of the importance of reading to children. 

Establishing good bedtime routines that include a story book are 

important in showing children that their family values reading for 

pleasure. Mrs White invites you to come back to school on 23rd June 

at 5.30pm to enjoy a free pizza supper for families 

followed by a bedtime read.  

Details about booking your place will be sent out at 

the start of this half term. Join us at the Big Bedtime 

Read.   

Little Wandle Phonics  

In Summer term, Reception children will begin using Little Wandle teaching 

of phonics. We have selected the Government validated scheme because we 

believe that it provides school with a synthetics phonics programme that will 

support all of our children to read successfully.  The resources on Little 

Wandle website will help families and carers to support their child with 

saying their sounds and writing their letters. There are also some useful 

videos so you can see how they are taught at school and feel confident about supporting their 

reading at home. Find our full Reception and Year 1 teaching programme overview here to see what 

your child will learn and when. https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/

resources/for-parents/ 

From September, all KS1 will be using the Little Wandle teaching programme.  

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/resources/books-for-bedtime/ 



Join us in prayer: Masses this Term  

Please join us at Mass in Church on 14th June 

9.15am Mass in celebration of Mary’s 40 (or 

48 years) of service to St Louis School 

Community  

You are most welcome to join us for Mass to 

celebrate Mary’s long service. According to school 

records, this is 40 years since she joined as a 

Teaching Assistant. However, we have settled on this 

year to celebrate based upon our records but we now 

understand that we could count this year as 48 years. 

After much discussion, we have agreed 

with Mary that as she is by far the longest serving 

member of staff, we'll choose this year to say 

thankyou for her service so 

far (and we look forward to 

more years to come). We will 

come together for a school 

Mass in church. Mary has no 

intention of leaving us, so 

please do not send farewell 

cards and messages. Mary is 

off to the Clare Priory with 

LKS2 following Mass, so she 

will have a memorable day! 

LKS2 will have their pilgrimage to this beautiful 

priory.  

Reception and KS1 classes 
are walking together to the Catholic 

Church of Our Lady Immaculate and 

Saint Etheldreda on 16th June for 

their pilgrimage visit and they will 

be celebrating Mass followed by 

some time for learning in church. 

Families of children are invited to 

join them for the Mass at 9.30am.  

 Year 6 Leavers’ Mass  

Year 6 will celebrate Mass on  

7th July in school at 

9.15am and their families are 

warmly invited to join us for 

this Mass of thanksgiving.  

Thursday 14th July in 

church 9.15 am  

Mass for all year groups. 

Join us in prayer as we 

approach the end of the 

school year.  

Year 5 and 6 Pilgrimage 

to Walsingham  

Tuesday 21 June  



8th July  

Mrs Smith is busy planning our Sports 

Day 2022. Sadly, we no longer have 

access to the field next door because the 

property is in new ownership following 

the sale on behalf of the Sisters of St 

Louis. However, we are able to 

accommodate all the carousel sporting 

events on our site. Like last year, our 

younger children will take part in the 

morning, with older children after lunch.   

Our new Foundation Curriculum: with a focus upon gaining 

knowledge 

 

This Summer term, we are starting to use a new Primary Knowledge 
Curriculum to strengthen our teaching of History, Geography, Art 
and Science and to help us extend what we teach in Reception.  

The Primary Knowledge Curriculum Partnership is a network of primary schools dedicated 
to the delivery of a knowledge-rich curriculum. By joining the Partnership, we have become 
part of a community of like-minded teachers, who collaborate to enrich pupils’ lives through 
providing them with a well-sequenced, knowledge-rich curriculum. 

The aims of the PKC Partnership are to: 

• Support schools to embed a coherent, well-sequenced knowledge-rich curriculum 

• Create a network of like-minded schools 

• Provide high-quality professional development to school 
leaders and teachers 

 
You can read more about this at: 
https://www.primaryknowledgecurriculum.org/ 

 

We will be working  closely with some of the other OLOW 

Academy Primaries to provide a more challenging and 

interesting curriculum for our young learners.   

Miss Haines will be especially busy this 

term working with Year 6 to rehearse for 

their end of year performance.  This will 

be the first time that school has been able 

to host a Year 6 show since Covid but we 

have every confidence that this will be a 

great success. 2 tickets for each Year 6 

child’s family will be available soon.  13th July 2pm  



Our Platinum Jubilee Picnic  



Little Louis Stay and  
Play  
 
Friday 10th June. 
We’ll be setting dates for 2022 23 soon  
 
The sessions will start at 9.30am and finish at 10.45am on a drop in/out basis. Tea/
coffee and biscuits will be available for parents. This will be a lovely opportunity for 
parents and toddlers to meet families who are likely to become part of our friendly 
and welcoming school ahead of joining us in our nursery class. 
 
All welcome! You do not have to already be committed to applying for St Louis 
nursery to join us and experience what we have to offer. Please register your interest 
in attending acorns@stlouisacademy.co.uk. 

Cake Sales  after School  

Friday 10th June Year 4 

 

 

 Summer Term 
2022 

Wednesday 20
th

 July – 
Term Ends 

Staff Professional Day - 
Thursday 21

st
 July 

Please remember to 

apply sunscreen to your 

child and for them to 

bring sun hats to school 

this term.  

Our Parish Church  

http://www.olise.co.uk/

wordpress/ 

June  Doorstep Theatre Festival with live performances and 

workshops in school  

6th to 10th June  Yr 1 National Phonics Assessments for all Year 1 pu-

pils  

6th to 24th June  Yr 4 National Times Tables Assessments  

14th June  Mass to celebrate Mary’s 48 years of service to chil-

dren  

14th June  LKS2 pilgrimage to St Clare’s Priory  

16th June  Reception and KS1 pilgrimage to  Our Lady Immacu-

late and St. Etheldreda Catholic Church  

17th June  Non Uniform Day: Please bring  

• A book for the children's tombola   

• A variety of bottles for the adults tombola  

21st June  UKS2 pilgrimage to Walsingham  

25th June  Yr 5 visit to National Racing Museum and Children’s 

University Graduation for participants completing  

passports 

27th June  Reception children invitation to dine with your child  

1st July  Summer Fair 3.15pm onwards  

4th to 6th July  Year 6 residential  Caythorpe Court 

7th July  9.15am Mass in school for leavers and their families  

Date to be confirmed Sports’ Day in school 

AM Nursery, Reception and KS1  

PM KS2  

11th July  6pm welcome evening for 2022 –23 Reception classes  

13th July  Year 6 Performance of Romeo and Juliet 2pm  

14th July  Mass in Our Lady Immaculate and St. Etheldreda 

Catholic Church  for all classes: families welcome  

14th July  School reports and new class information  

15th July  New Class Day: all children moving up will spend the 

day in their new classes  

20th July  Final day of term. School ends at 3.20pm  

Treetops open AM. No  PM Treetops  


